## Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Shirwell Parish held at the Village Hall at 7.30pm on the 9th May 2019

## Present

J Friend Chairman Mrs L Campbell R Pelling Mrs S Pine S Shortridge

Officer G Dwyer Clerk

Also in attendance were County Councillor Mrs A Davis, District Cllr J Tucker and 6 members of the public

## **Apologies for Absence**

There were no apologies

## **Chairman's Statement**

The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming the members of the Public present and briefly summarising some of the main issues that had arisen through the year. He reminded those present that it was a joint report as Cllr Pine had resigned in October due to ill-health.

- Attendance of Councillors at meetings was 74%
- Attempts/schemes to utilise the Sec'n 106 money had been only partially successful.
- Thanks were due to our County and District Councillors for their support throughout the year, Chris Wallace for drain clearance, Chris Seage for grass cutting, all previous Councillors (Cllrs Conibeare, Hayward, Mrs D Lewis and Mrs N Incledon), the Clerk Geoff Dwyer, and a special thanks to Mark Pine who has chaired the Parish Council since 2011and been a Councillor for longer than that.
- Finally, thanks to all Parishioners who have helped support us through the year.

Chairman:	Dated:

The Chairman reminded all present that a light buffet was available after the Annual Meeting of the Council which would follow this meeting. Again, he thanked Cllr Pelling who had prepared the buffet